

**Meeting Minutes**  
**54th NKForum Meeting**  
**Wednesday 9<sup>th</sup> December 2020**  
**4pm - Zoom**

	Description	Action	Whom
1	Apologies received from Asa Backman and Cllr Katrina Lidbetter		
2	<b>Matters Arising</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Signing of the previous minutes</li> </ul>		
3	<b>Update on the NPlan:</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Di apologised for the time it had taken to get to this stage. The apology was unnecessary.</li> <li>Currently the forward still needs to be completed. This is an opportunity to 'tell the story' by outlining the background to the area, reasons for preparing the NPlan and to summarise the content. It is also the opportunity to acknowledge people for their involvement.</li> <li>We then went through the draft NPlan, page by page. Malcolm queried Plan B: Our Neighbourhood Today along with others regarding minor Gateway status for routes not already outlined on Plan B.</li> <li>Image of The Thames at Canbury Gdns to be replaced by better image files.</li> <li>Saphina suggested we put a date on each map</li> <li>John requested that the final maps should have black text legend.</li> <li>Saphina raised a possible conflict between the Scout Hut in the LGS document being possibly at conflict with site policy NK26. Howard raised the issue of the Scout Hut not</li> </ul>	<p>To be completed</p> <p>Identify on Plan : Elizabeth Rd, Park Rd&gt;Latc hmere Lane(incl . Boundary) Thames path to Richmond boundary.</p>	<p>DW</p> <p>DW</p>

**Address: North Kingston Forum, c/o 99 Richmond Park Road, Kingston upon Thames, KT2 6AF.**

	<p>being public land.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Marilyn raised the issue of not only protecting green space but expanding them.</li> <li>• Policy NK12- a few comments included: xi Typo, and ix, extend towpath to the Ham border.</li> <li>• David raised the issue of the remaining open spaces on the Hawker Site.</li> <li>• CIL &amp; Implementation – a discussion around the list of local infrastructure improvements followed and suggested we include the statement that the list is in no order of priority (that will be determined at the time of the consultation by the community).</li> <li>• Concern was expressed around including broadband which could lead to more masts, we should therefore change this to include a statement along the lines of “improvements of local digital connectivity”.</li> <li>• A discussion followed and we agreed that we should include a gentle statement about charging points for electric cars and the emerging new technologies.</li> <li>• David reminded about the missing Heritage assets to be included in the CIL list for prioritisation.</li> <li>• It was decided that we should emphasise recreation and swimming, but to retain the importance in NK rather than widening the boundary.</li> <li>• The Annexes were quickly mentioned , and we managed to complete all 97 pages by 5.33pm.</li> </ul> <p>We agreed to send the final draft NPlan document to Leani on the 18<sup>th</sup> Dec, so any outstanding issues and comments should reach Di's desk no later than Wed 16<sup>th</sup> Dec.</p>	JP to supply suitable images	
4	<p><b>Discussion on the Survey</b> A further meeting will need to be scheduled to finalise.</p>		DW, GK, JP, MP
5	<p><b>Update on outstanding Planning Applications:</b> <b>Note: Roupell House</b> determination the evening of the meeting. <b>Canbury Car Park:</b> site is still being discussed with the applicant and the council is asking them to fully explore the Left Hand Turn from Sopwith Way to Richmond Road. The determination DCC meeting is not likely before February.</p>		
6	<p><b>AOB</b> Marilyn mentioned the GLA consultations on the future London Plan Guidance, and that she was</p>		

	gathering comments on the Be Seen Energy Monitoring Assessments.		
7	<b>2021 suggested meeting schedule currently 4pm on Zoom:</b> 13 January 10 February 10 March 14 April 12 May 9 June 14 July 11 August 8 September 12 October 10 November 8 December	updated	JR
8			
9			
10	<b>Attendees:</b> Jonathan Rollason Howard Sheppard Diane watling Saphina Sharif Marilyn Mason Malcolm Porter John Parrish Cllr David Cunningham		

<b>Agenda</b> <b>54th NKForum Meeting</b> <b>Wednesday 9<sup>th</sup> December 2020</b> <b>4pm - Zoom</b>			
Item	Description	Action	Whom
1	Apologies		
2	<b>Matters Arising</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Signing of the previous minutes</li> <li>• Any outstanding items from last week</li> </ul>		

Address: North Kingston Forum, c/o 99 Richmond Park Road, Kingston upon Thames, KT2 6AF.

Website: <https://northkingstonforum.org>

em@il: [northkingstonforum@gmail.com](mailto:northkingstonforum@gmail.com)

3	<p><b>Update on the NPlan</b>  Agreement to sign off the NPlan to facilitate Reg 14 consultation to include a <b>suggested</b> CIL amendment:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Suggested inclusion of Public Swimming Pool in the <b>CIL list</b> to support the delivery of a replacement Public (Kingfisher )Leisure Centre in the Town Centre, and to be retained within a comfortable walking/cycling distance of North Kingston</li> <li>• Approval of Appendix A – Community Facilities (inc. LGS)</li> <li>• Approval of Appendix B – Local Areas of Special Character</li> <li>• Approval of Appendix C – Locally Listed Buildings</li> </ul>		
4	<b>Discussion on the Survey</b>		
5	<p><b>Update on outstanding Planning Applications:</b>  Note: Roupell House determination the evening of the meeting.  Canbury Car Park</p>		
6	<b>AOB</b>		
7	<p><b>2021 suggested meeting schedule:</b>  Jan 8<sup>th</sup>  Feb 12<sup>th</sup>  March 11<sup>th</sup>  April 8<sup>th</sup>  May 13<sup>th</sup>  June 10<sup>th</sup>  July 8<sup>th</sup>  Aug 12<sup>th</sup>  Sept 9<sup>th</sup>  Oct 14<sup>th</sup>  Nov 11<sup>th</sup>  Dec 9<sup>th</sup></p>		
8			
9			
10			

**Address: North Kingston Forum, c/o 99 Richmond Park Road, Kingston upon Thames, KT2 6AF.**

**Website: <https://northkingstonforum.org>**

**em@il: [northkingstonforum@gmail.com](mailto:northkingstonforum@gmail.com)**